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Hadith of the Week 
 

“A believer is not one whose stomach is filled while his 
next door neighbour goes hungry.” 

  (Source: Sahih Bukhari)  
 

Pupils will be taught that: 
▪ we must be good neighbours.  
▪ we cannot have true faith if we do not take care of our 

neighbours.  
▪ we have responsibilities towards those nearest to us 

regardless of their race, religion or background.   
 
CLICK HERE to download the Hadith of the Week Homework 
for KS1. 
CLICK HERE to download the Hadith of the Week Homework 
for KS2. 
 

Admin Office Reminders 
▪ Please only send your child(ren) to breakfast club if you 

have received confirmation. The cost is £15 per week.  
▪ If you have any children who are not attending after 

school booster clubs, please ensure you collect them on 
time at the end of the day, not once booster clubs have 
finished. We cannot supervise any siblings after 3pm.   

▪ The deadline for lunch payments has now passed.  
 

 

Pupil Attendance 
This week’s attendance was better than last week (96.2%). 
Well done to Reception and Year 4 who had the highest 
attendance (all above 97%).  
Attendance in Year 1 and 2 was very low again. All year groups 
must aim for pupil attendance to be at 97% or above.    
 

Year Group  % Present   Day  % Present  

 Reception  98.3%  Monday  95.1%  

Year 1  94%  Tuesday  96.7%  

Year 2  93.2%  Wednesday  96.6%  

Year 3  96.4%  Thursday  96.8%  

Year 4  97.6%  Friday  95.1%  

Year 5  96.6%  Overall  96.2%   

Year 6  96.5%    

Overall  96.2%    

 

Classes with highest attendance % Present  

Year 6 – Ibn Umayr 100% 

Year 5 -Ibn Al- Awwaam 98.4% 

Year 4 – Al Farsi 98.4% 

Year 3 - Ibn Ali 98.1% 

Year 2 - Ibn Zayd 98.8% 

Year 1 – Bint Qays 94.8% 

Reception - Ibn Zubayr  100% 

 

Message from Principal (Mr. Mirza) 
 

Assalamu alaikum (peace be with you) 
I hope you have all had an enjoyable week.  
We only have one week left until the half term holidays. 
During assemblies next week, we will be celebrating pupil 
behaviour (highest class chart points) and 100% attendance.     
Year 1 pupils will be visiting Sainsburys on Monday and Year 
2 pupils will be visiting the Little Angel Theatre as part if their 

learning. I hope you have a wonderful weekend! 😊    
 
  
   
 

     
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Thank you for taking part in our Book Fair. We want to all 
pupils to enjoy reading. We will organise further Book Fairs 
through the year to help all children read for pleasure. 
Thank you for all your wonderful donations to our recent 
charity campaigns (breakdown below). These donations will 
go towards helping needy people and their families. 
Finally, thank you for the food donations that came in last 
week which will go towards our local food bank.   
I pray that you all have a wonderful week ahead. Wa’assalam.  
  
 
      

 Nurturing today’s young people, inspiring tomorrow’s leaders                   

 

 

Birth of the Prophet Muhammad (PBUH) 
Pupils will be celebrating the birth of our beloved Prophet 
Muhammad (PBUH) on Monday 18th October (12th Rabi Al-
Awwal). They will be listening to nasheeds, reciting salawat 
and watching a special assembly about our beloved Prophet 
Muhammad (PBUH).   
 

Pictures of Pupils 
We have a professional photographer coming in to school on 

Thursday to take pictures of pupils learning and taking part in 

school activities. These pictures will be used to produce large 

posters that will be displayed around the school. Please click 

on the link below if you wish to give permission for your child 

to be photographed on Thursday.  CLICK HERE 
 

Lost Property 
The lost property box is located in the playground. It is 

currently overflowing. If any items are not collected by Friday 

22nd October then the remaining items will be sent to a 

charitable clothes bank over the half term holidays.  

Punctuality 
Here is a breakdown of the number of late pupils this week. 
All pupils MUST be in school no later than 8:30am. We will be 
identifying pupils who have been persistently late this half 
term and will be inviting parents for a meeting with our 
Education Welfare Officer.   
 

Day Total Lates  

Monday  30 

Tuesday 26 

Wednesday 39 

Thursday  32 

Friday 14 
 
 

Weather This Week 
 

 
All pupils/parents should bring coats/umbrellas on Mon, 
Tues, Weds and Thurs as it is likely to rain on these days. 

 
     

 

https://www.olivehackney.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Richness-of-the-heart-KS1.pdf
https://www.olivehackney.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Richness-of-the-heart-KS2.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9zX-O6N_hPiJxs9i1JPWQg
https://twitter.com/olive_hackney
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=qMuRrQqr9kGrYkPPR_ghl0yt7QulFjBBknbh42_ATldUOUhJWlBCMVoyVlNPSk0zMDRQQU1GUU9TUS4u


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 

Parents Parking Badly 
This week, many parents decided to park on the yellow link outside Sainsburys causing long tailbacks. Delivery vans and buses 
found it difficult to pass by. Please avoid parking on any yellow lines.    
 

 

 

 
 
The following pictures were sent to the school by the local Church. The Church car park is private property and no parent should 
enter or park in the Church car park at any time. Please stop parking in Church car park! 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 

 



 


